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Court halts EGAT's plan to offer shares to the public

The Administrative Court Tuesday halted the initial public offering (IPO) of Egat shares, scheduled to be booked on November 16-17, pending trial of the lawsuit against the privatisation plan.

The court reasoned that the suspension would not affect the operations of Egat and the stock market as claimed by the government.

Sixteen per cent of EGAT Plc, the former state-owned Electricity Generating Authorities of Thailand, if listed on the Stock Exchange of Thailand, will be one of the largest initial public offerings ever in Thailand.

The government hopes to raise as much as 34.9 billion baht (US$849 million) from such share sales.

Opponents have claimed the sell-off will lead to higher electricity prices and are mounting a legal challenge.

Groups opposing the partial privatisation, led by the Confederation of Consumer Organisations Thailand CCOT), issued a letter on Monday warning foreign investors against buying into EGAT, citing widespread public opposition to the sale.

Among the civil society groups taking action are Homenet, People Living with HIV& AIDS Thailand, Alternative Energy Project for Sustainability, Four Region Slum Network, Alternative Agriculture Network, and FTA Watch.

Apart from appealing to the Administrative Court to put the IPO on hold, the groups are also seeking to revoke two royal decrees that enabled the transfer of assets and rights from the state enterprise EGAT to EGAT Plc.

The groups have said they will submit a draft letter to foreign embassies in Bangkok today.



